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The RLA Develops Plans for

Special 20th Anniversary
Celebration Weekend

Two decades have now passed since the founding of the Retreat in
1971. To mark this uncommon occasion, a weekend of special events is
anticipated to accompany the annual meeting on Saturday, July 27.

We want to let you know about the ideas that have been developed
to date. Many of these plans are only in tentative form at this time. The
board of directors will meet again on April 27 to further refine the program
and schedule. Please share your ideas and suggestions with a board
member prior to their next meeting.

Here is an overview of the plans:

® Friday: evening wine and cheese party
star gazing led by irene and Steve Little
(Retreat residents and college professors
of astronomy)

: Saturday: board of directors meeting
1:00 RLA 20th Annual Meeting
6:00 family potluck supper
8:00 illustrated history of Retreat area
presented by Duke Sumonia

® su nday: 9:00 morning “vespers” followed by a
choice of two hikes - Piper Meadow and
Crozier Mountain or Miller Fork trail.
2:00-4:00 Retreat home tour with proceeds
given to the Glen Haven Area Volunteer
Fire Department.

Retreat members are encouraged to bring show and share items
for an exhibit that would seek to describe how we feel about our mountain
land. These items might include: poetry, essays, photographs, music,
handcraft and etc.

By July, we hope to have prepared an up-to-date membership
directory and large map. A charge will be made to cover the cost of produc-
ing the map. One of the board members is exploring the possibility of
having a local professional photographer take aerial pictures of the Retreat.
More details about these last two items will be carried in the Newsletter to
be mailed in July just ahead of the annual meeting.

The board is also wondering is there is any interest in a Retreat
Christmas card. Note cards could also be printed at a nominal cost if there
are members who desire to have them.

All of this activity means that an effort is being made to celebrate
this special year in a meaningful manner for all of us.



Precautions for
Spring and Summer

Ticks

From 100 to 300 cases of Colorado Tick
Fever (CTF) are reported in our state each year. The
virus, harbored in rodents, infects people through the
bite of an infected Rocky Mountain wood tick. Adult
ticks begin to emerge in late February or March and
seek larger animal hosts, including humans, for a
blood meal that is a prerequisite for their reproduction.

The virus is transmitted to humans when an
infected tick attaches and bites through the skin. If
virus is transmitted to the victim, iliness will usually
begin within six days.

CTF is an acute viral iliness characterized by
fever, headache and body aches. Other symptoms
may include lethargy, nausea and abdominal pain.
Typically, the illness lasts four to five days followed by
apparent recovery, but then the fever and symptoms
recur for another two to three days. Complete recov-
ery usually takes two to three weeks. The disease is
rarely life threatening and infected persons are
usually resistant to reinfection. There is currently no
effective treatment or preventive vaccine available for
the tick fever.

The Rocky Mountain wood tick is a hard tick,
about 1/16 of an inch long but may expand to nearly
1/2" long when engorged. The female is a dark
reddish brown with a white shield covering the front
third of the body. The male has a grayish white shield
area on the top of the body. They are found in
abundance on Colorado south-facing brushy, grassy
slopes east of the Continental Divide.

“Tick checks” are the cheapest, most effective
method of reducing the risk of CTF. Checks should
be performed every two or three hours while outdoors
in areas described above. Ticks spend some time on
an individuals body before actually transmitting the
virus. They prefer getting into one’s hair or under
areas where there is tight-fitting clothing such as
around the waist. Shake out your clothing when you
do come indoors.

Not all ticks are infected but since you have

no way of knowing, do not crush one while on your
body . If infected, their feet, body juices and blood
are all infectious.

In case you do find a tick that has buried its
head under your skin, remove it carefully. David
Silver, M.D., emergency room physician at the Estes
Park Medical Center, advises: “To aid in tick removal,
dab it with a Q-tip soaked in gasoline, kerosene or
nail polish. Use your thumb and index finger tips to
gently grasp the part of the tick closest to the skin,
pulling it just enough to cause the skin to tent out-
ward. Within a few seconds, the tick will release its
grip and easily pull out. (The tick's head is so small
compared to its body, it may appear to be missing;
the head, however, is rarely left behind under the
skin.)"

You may wish to avoid areas of high tick
infestation especially during the months of April, May
and June. You may also treat yourself with insect
repellents containing DEET on your skin or spray
permethrin on your clothing to significantly reduce the
number of ticks that are likely to climb on you.

Basic source: Colorado Department of Health

Snakes

The “textbooks™ say that there are no poison-
ous snakes at our altitude here in the Retreat. From
time to time, we do seem to have a problem because
apparently not all the reptiles have read the book!

Occasionally rattlesnakes are cited on our
land. We point out this fact not to alarm anyone but
simply as a precaution. All of us are safer when
properly informed.

There are at least two theories about how
they may have gotten here. One suggests that they
sought higher ground during the ‘76 flood and the
other believes they arrive here in bales of hay from
the valley which is used to feed horses.

Being cold-blooded, they prefer a habitat
where they can get a lot of sun. South-facing rocks
are their favorite.

Very few people die from snakebites. How-
ever, anyone who is bitten, especially by a rattler,
should seek medical help immediately. Call 911 for
assistance.

Reassure the victim and keep them as quiet
as possible to slow down the circulation of blood and
venom. lf possible, keep the bitten area below the
level of the heart. Be alert to prevent shock but do
not use a cold pack on the bite or give the person
aspirin.

The effect of a poisonous snake's bite de-
pends on the size of the victim, the location of the
bite, the amount of venom injected, the speed of
venom absorption and the time lapse between the
bite and treatment.

Beware but not afraid!



Volunteer
Opportunities
Now Available

Board of Directors

Three new members will be elected to the
board of directors at the annual meeting in July. If
you have an interest in being of service in this
capacity, please notity one of the present board
members.

Directors are elected for three year terms.
The board meets every-other-month on Saturday
maorning to transact the business of the Association
between annual sessions of the membership.

The leadership of the board of directors
determines, to a large extent, the future well-being of
the Retreat as a whole and our individual property
holdings in particular. This is a very significant role;
we are looking for a few good people who believe in
being of service to others in addition to themselves.

Environmental Committee Chair

The environmental committee is responsible
for monitoring insects, weeds and plant diseases that
threaten to diminish the environmental quality of the
Retreat. This function is obviously of great

importance to all of us.

We are all very grateful to Jim Persichetti who
has served so faithfully in this role for many years.
Jim recently resigned from the position of chairman of
this committee.

Again, if you have any interest in helping out
in this way, please contact Graham or one the other
directors to discuss the job.

EVIA Seeks Board Member

The Estes Valley Improvement Association,
Inc. functions throughout the entire Estes valley in
much the same way as our Retreat environmental
commitiee serves our immediate area. The president
has expressed an interest in having someone from
the Retreat serve on that board. Please make your
potential interest in this group known to one of the
officers.

The RLA is a member of the EVIA. Individual
landowners are also urged to become members.
Contact Marv Gee for more information.

member

scommunity
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Please Let Us Know |

All structures in the Retreat require prior
approval by the Architectural Control Committee
(ACC) before construction. This includes additions
to and modifications of existing structures. Prior
approval is also required for driveways and also I
we would like to be advised of projects involving
only excavation. ,

Your cooperation in these matters helps us
to keep up with what is going on in the Retreat. It
is especially helpful when we get calls asking
about a new project and if it has received ACC
approval. Needless to say, when inquiries come in
and we have not even heard about the project,
many more questions are raised.

Please give us a call (303-586-9051) if you
have any doubts about whether a project meets
Covenant requirements or needs ACC approval.
We'll be happy to discuss your project with you.

| will not be able to chair the ACC between
May 25 and June 25. | have asked our long time
friend Dennis Bicknell to take over chairmanship
during this time. Dennis and his wife are moving to
the Retreat soon. Their address will be: Box 143,
Glen Haven, CO 80532 (telephone # 586-9204).
They may be contacted there during the time | am
unavailable.

Steve Little, ACC chairperson

Firehouse Expansion

In a cooperative work project, volunteers
from the Retreat and Glen Haven have joined in an
etfort to build a new firehouse. This will expand the
existing facility making more space available for
equipment. As a result, a quicker fire department
response can be made to both areas and fire protec-
tion in the Retreat will be improved.

Funds for the new Firehouse One have come
primarily from the Glen Haven Residents Association.
When completed, the Glen Haven Area VolunteerFire
Department will be able to re-distribute its fire equip-
ment between Glen Haven and Firehouse Two in the
Retreat. Each firehouse will then have house a
pumper and a tanker truck. Rescue One, the emer-
gency response vehicle, will be housed in Glen
Haven.

The annual request for GHAVFD donations
has been sent to area residents. When you consider
your contribution, please add a little extra so that
construction may be completed this spring.

Duke Sumonia, GHAVFD board member



Board of Directors, 1990-1991

Graham FOWIer..............ocoieieciiienen. president
800 Elliott Street

Longmont, CO 80501

651-3887 *

Maty PURBtOR ..o immmmsmimass vice-president
1284 Copper Hill Rd, Box 142

Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-9092

Marylouise Widmaier...........cocereennen. treasurer
2106 40th Avenue

Greeley, CO 80634

330-3281

Hugh Beckham

318 Dunraven Glade Road, Box 71
Glen Haven, CO 80532

586-6931

Dice McKnight

2118 24th Street Road
Greeley, CO 80631
353-1044

Marian McMahan
3124 Wheeling Street, Box 31193
Aurora, CO 80041

Committee chairs, other officers
Stephen Little...........cccoeo... Architectural Control

189 Fishermans Lane, Box 37
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-9051

Chair vacant......cccocune Environmental Concerns

Hay Tallman.....cuanminns Road Maintenance
2244 Miller Fork Road, Box 117

Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-2261

Carol Fulton..........ccocovnnne. Recording secretary

120 Elkridge Drive, Box 112
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-8225

Marvin Gee...........ccoce... Assistant treasurer

722 Miller Fork Road, Box 51
Glen Haven, CO 80532
586-5485

Char & Marv Gee........cccoeevne...

Newsletter editors

* all telephone numbers are area code 303

364-7362

THE HETREAT Bulk Rate
Landowners Association , Inc. o
Post office box 55 Permit No. 4

Glen Haven, CO 80532

Address correction requested

Dushan(Duke)& Jewel Sumonia
P.O. Box 114

Glen Haven, CO 80532

Gien Haven, CO
B0532














































